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Cooperation   August 2014  
Friendship 

 
 

 

President- Bill Trachsel-734-658-7115  Sec.- M. Van Hollenbeke-734-765-2555 
V. President-Steve Trachsel-586-850-0161 Treas.-M. Trachsel-586-484-0836 

 
  

President’s Message 
 

No Report was given!!! 
 
 

Tri-V Wives Meeting 

 
Please note that the Tri-V Wives Club meetings are now scheduled for the first Wednesday of the 
month at 1pm. (no longer in the evenings) All of the women who attended the July swim voted for this 
day change.  All women of Tri-V members are invited to join us. The next real meeting will be at the 
home of  Peggy Hoffman on Sept. 3rd.   Please watch the Ump for details of meeting on Oct. 1st. 
 
 

Book Club 

No Report received!!!! 

 

Ladies Getaway 
On Monday, August 4th, nine women met for lunch at 
Uptown Café in Chelsea for lunch. Those attending 
were Marian Anderson, Victoria Angelosanto, Jan 
Cashman, Peg Hoffman, Judy Lardin, Jacqui Schaefer, 
Suzanne Schaefer (Jacqui’s sister-in-law), Jane 
Trachsel, and Onallee Trachsel. 
 
After lunch we travelled on to the HANKERD INN 
RESORT in Pleasant Lake, MI. We were greeted by 
Jan, the innkeeper.  The committee thought we would 
stay in the main house which had a bedroom on the 

ground floor.  Onallee, being the trooper she is, agreed to stay in the converted barn which had steps 
to the main floor.  The barn has seven bedrooms with a total of 18 single beds.  Each room has a 
theme.  After getting settled in, we met for dinner in the main house.  That evening we played a game 
called “Thing” which was quite amusing.  After gaming and talking we all got ready to go to our rooms. 
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Tuesday morning, we all had breakfast at the main house again.  After breakfast we went back to the 
ground level of the barn which is set up for crafts, etc. and Jan’s (Innkeeper) sister came and we all 
made five greeting cards which was a lot of fun and all the cards were different.  Then we had lunch at 
the main house where prior to lunch some were playing Skip Bo, others investigating the property, 
others reading, etc.  That afternoon some stayed at the house and resumed playing Skip Bo, all taking 
turns.  Everyone was pretty much on their own for a couple of hours, napping, reading, talking. etc. 
That evening prior to dinner, Jan (Innkeeper) gave a demonstration on how to make bread quickly in 
her demonstration kitchen which was gorgeous.  After dinner, we went back to barn and sat around 
and shared memories of Tri-V remembering many of those who are no longer with us.  We then played 
Apples to Apples and had many laughs and discussions. 
 
Wednesday morning after we had breakfast we all said our goodbyes and left for home. 
Everyone had a good time and really enjoyed just being there and getting up to date with everyone.  
No one brought golf clubs with them, but the course is right next door door to the inn so is very 
convenient.   
If you would like to see pictures of the Hankerd Inn Resort, the website is www.hankerdinnresort.com 
 
If anyone is interested in B & B’s in the Jackson area, go to www.laketolake.com 
 
Submitted by Victoria Angelosanto, Judy Lardin, chairpersons 
 
 

Tri –V Picnic 

Tri-V Picnic was held on July 13, 2014 at the Rotary Park in Livonia located on Six Mile between 
Farmington Rd. and Merriman Rd. This year we had 35 adults and 15 children attend.  It was a 
beautiful summer day and we had a large covered table area with bathrooms attached.   Lunch was 
served at 1:00 and the meal had a great selection of food. After eating the games began. Ages 1-2 and 
3-4 had a separate plastic egg hunt and fishing in the bucket game.  The eggs were filled with pennies 
and when they turned in the empty egg they received a bag of candy.  When they caught a fish they 
received gold fish crackers.  We had six little ones joining these two events. Next came games for ages 
5 and up.  We had eight children in this age group.  The first game was the burlap bag race.  Joey 
Trachsel came in first and Chloe, granddaughter of Lee and Marian came in second. Next was the 
shoe scramble Isaac Dawson (grandson of Geri R.) came in first and Chloe was second.  Then was the 
water balloon toss, which was won by Isaac Dawson and his cousin Damon.  Then came the fill the 
water bottle relay race that was won by the team of Isaac Dawson, Chloe and Connor (Anderson). 
Adult games were next with the men and women’s chipping contest.  Judy Lardin won for the women 
and George Hoffman won for the men. We had Tri-V’s signature game of the egg toss.  The winners 
were Michelle and Jay Trachsel. Thank you to all that attended the picnic and to my committee.  

 Tim Gies, Dale Horst, Jay Trachsel and Dave Burke 

Final Golf 

See Jeff at the Golf course for your packets of golf information. 
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Children’s Xmas Party 

 
Children’s Christmas Party will be Dec. 14, 2014 at Eddie Edgar Ice Arena.  Mark your calendars.  
More information as we get closer. 

Steak Roast 

 
The Steak Roast is set for August 23 at Rotary Park from 3 to 8 pm. 
 

Trifles   
 
 
From the Jeff Trachsels 
Jeff and I became Great Grandparents of a beautiful baby boy on Aug. 7. Nikko Alexander Celcer was 
born 5 weeks early but still weighed in at 6 lbs 1 oz. and was 16 inches long. He is in the NICU at St. 
Joseph Mercy Hospital in Pontiac. He has been having trouble with jaundice and breathing. They are 
hopeful that he will be able to go home this weekend. This gives us five generations on both my mother 
and father’s side. We are very blessed!!! On a sad note, we just found out that my father will be 
undergoing Heart surgery asap to replace his heart valve.  They are replacing his Aortic valve. I am 
asking that you please keep him in your prayers. 
 
From the Lardins 
Judy Lardin has kept busy for the month of July.  Her daughter-in-law, Bev Lardin, has been teaching 
summer school for five weeks.  It was one class requiring Bev to be at school at 7:00 AM and arriving 
home at 10:30 AM.  Judy volunteered to watch Alyssa Tue morning thru Thur morning.  That had Judy 
getting up each day at 6:00 AM.  Eventually it started to catch up with her but being the “trooper” she 
survived.  John somehow did something to his back and has been putting up with spasms and well as 
a constant pain.  The Dr. has him on pain medication and did sent John for e-rays and the results 
should be known on Mon, Aug. 11th.  This has shut down John’s golf game and of course 
inconvenienced Judy’s routine with him being around all day. The Lardin’s will have house guest as 
three girls who live in the same complex where Judy and John go to in FL will be here the weekend 
Aug. 15th to walk in the Susan G. Karmanos three day, 60 mile walk. Their permanent residence is 
Columbus OH. The walkers walk 20 miles a day and usually stay in tents or hotels with the walker 
responsible for the cost.  They were happy to accept the offer not knowing the area or how the weather 
will be.  

 

Calendar of Events 
 

 August        September 

4th & 11th Men’s Golf League      9th Men’s Mtg.   
Hickory Hills        Drakeshire Lanes(5:30 pm) 

4th-6th Ladies Getaway 
 Hankerd Inn Resort 
16th-18th Final Golf 
23rd Steak Roast 
 Rotary Park (3pm) 
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August Birthdays         September Birthdays    

2nd Kathie Dushary       8th Joyce Barnes 
6th John Lardin       9th Shirley Suchner 
9th Matthew VanHollebeke      12th Lee Anderson 
21st Katie Stress       16th Art Trachsel 
28th John Mackson       26th Jane Trachsel & 
29th Peggy Hoffman         Matt Hoffman 

   
 

August Anniversaries     September Anniversaries           

8-4-72 Jay & Liz Trachsel      9-16-67 Bob & Sherry Kuhr 
8-4-09 Steve & Amber Trachsel     9-18-71 George & Peg Hoffman 
8-12-78 Jerry & Barb Gies      9-20-68 Art & Kathie Dushary 
8-27-71 Terry & Sue Dunham     9-30-89 Cal & Janet Cashman  
    

         
      

MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 2004 ISSUE OF THE TRI-V UMPH 
The paper for Aug. 2004 was very short on articles.  Though short on articles we still had those in need 
of our prayers.  Beech Todd was moving to a retirement community in Chelsea MI and his daughter, 
Debbie and grandson Wesley remained in his Northville MI home.  Grace Devault was showing a little 
improvement from her stroke and has remained in a nursing home in Plymouth MI.  Ken Plocharczyk 
was admitted to the hospital July 28th suffering from back problems since in surgery in March.  An 
abscess had developed and they surgery on Aug. 29th to clean it out. He was to remain on I.V. 
antibiotics for about six weeks and unable to even of for a ride on the boat.  Complete rest.   
The TRI-V Family Picnic was held on July 11th at Rotary Park, Livonia with 65 members of the TRI-V 
Family in attendance.  There were eight couples signed for the golf weekend Sept. 11th – 12th at 
Oakwood Resort in Sarnia Canada.   
 

MEMORIES FROM THE AUGUST 2009 ISSUE OF THE TRI-V UMPH 
Esther Chamberlain was recuperating from a heart attack and will be moving to American House on 
Joy Rd, Westland.  We are asked to remember her in your daily prayers.  Bud Massoll has moved to 
his new residence in Brighton Mi.  Judy and John Lardin continued their travels which included a 
meeting with a group of guys that John graduated with from high school.  They are meeting in St. Joe 
MI and then Judy planned for them to continue their journey to visit her Mom in Illinois for a few days. 
Donna and John became grandparents for the first time when oldest daughter, Julie, gave birth to 
grandchild, Isabel, on July 6th.  The highlight of the newsletter was the trip Judy Lardin, Jacqui 
Schaefer, Judy’s sister-in-law Mary and Jacqui’s friend Dawn, made a quick decision to go to New York 
City for a week.  The annual TRI-V Family Picnic was held on July 25th at Metalla Park, Wixom, with 50 
adults and 20 children in attendance. This wraps up another trip down memory lane.  As we enter the 
“lazy days of summer” it appears that we have also just reached the lazy days of sending in articles for 
the newsletter.  Keep in mind that the TRI-V Umph is our life line of communication with the Club.  I can 
think of five or six items that have happened involving Club members and someone is just too lazy to 
want to share them though they will not hesitate to tell others about them.  There is enough willing to 
take the time to put things of their doings to put on face book.  While doing why not take the time to 
send an article to our Editor to share with everyone?  Until we see you in print next month, the Good 
Lord willing, take care of one another.  
 


